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Matthew 28:6 

Sunrise Service, 7:00 am at White Rock Presbyterian 

Church  (514 Thompson St. )  
 

Worship Service at FPC at 11:00 a.m.  
with an orchestra and Hallelujah Chorus  

Sacrament of the Lordės Supper 
One Great Hour of Sharing Offering  
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T H E  C A R I L L O N  

From Your Pastor  
Have you ever read something many times and then when you are reading 

it again something ñpopsò out at you?  Recently, this happened to me.  I 

remember looking at Deuteronomy 6 and seeing something for the first 

time.  The passage is known as the Shema (which is translated from the 

Hebrew as ñto hearò) and highlights the importance of keeping the Word 

of God front and center in our lives, and teaching our children to do the 

same. I thought about Rachelôs good work and our parents and Sessionôs 

commitment to make meaning in our childrenôs lives.  

If we were Jewish, this passage is one of the first committed to our 

memory. It gives clear instruction for us of the imperative of instructing 

our children in the faith. 
 

Hear therefore, O Israel, and observe them diligently, so that it may go well with 
you, and so that you may multiply greatly in a land flowing with milk and honey, as 
the LORD, the God of your ancestors, has promised you.  Hear, O Israel: The 
LORD is our God, the LORD alone.  You shall love the LORD your God with all 
your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your might.  Keep these words that I 
am commanding you today in your heart.  Recite them to your children and talk 
about them when you are at home and when you are away, when you lie down and 
when you rise.  Bind them as a sign on your hand, fix them as an emblem on your 
forehead, and write them on the doorposts of your house and on your gates.  

(Deut. 6:4-9 NRSV) 
 

The word ñdiligentlyò struck me this time.  I was drawn to look up what the word means.  

According to Websterôs dictionary, diligently means ñcharacterized by steady, earnest, and 

energetic effort.ò Letôs ponder those three thoughts for a moment in our role as a 

congregationôs ministry to and with our children and youth. 

Steady ï We are to teach our children in a manner that is more frequent than once a week.  

Being steady is a daily process.  We are to teach our children when we drive the kids to their 

activities, do their school work 

around the table, get ready for bed, 

or begin a new day.  

Earnest ï We are to raise children 

giving our best effort.  I often think 

of my best effort going into my 

work.  My real job is to give the 

same dedication and devotion to my 

children and their ñgrowing upò as I 

do the job Godôs called me to do.  

How I spend my life with them is 

extremely important! 
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 Are you interested in joining First Presbyterian Church as a 
member? Are you a long time member and wanting to learn 
more about who we are as a Presbyterian church and what it 
means when you call yourself Presbyterian?  Have you been 
a regular visitor to our church, but want to get more 
involved?  I would love to get to know you better as your 
interim pastor! Those interested in learning more about FPC 

are invited and encouraged to join me in the Adventures in Membership Class on Sunday, 
April 22 from 12:30ð3:30 p.m.  Contact Rev. Bellis for more information. 

Energetic ï Being a parent can be draining and hard work.  Being an 

older parent I am reminded of how finite my energy can be.  Kids have 

lots of energy, but we must muster up our energy to raise children. If as a 

parent we are too tired to train up our children, we need to examine our 

lives carefully and cut some things out.  Obedience to God requires us to 

give our energy towards nurturing our children in Godôs Word.  Our 

responsibility is to keep God before our children on the doorposts and 

gateways of their lives.  

This passage is a reminder and challenge for us to evaluate our role by asking these questions about spiritual 

matters. Godôs call is for us to be diligent with our children and youth.  Are we ñsteadyò in educating our 

children and youth in matters of the faith? Are we ñearnestò giving our children our best effort?  Are we 

ñenergeticallyò engaging our children when talking about and with God?  

Shalom, 

Rev. Edward Bellis, Interim Pastor 

April 1 
 

    7:00 am ðSunrise Service, at  
White Rock Presbyterian Church 

                    (514 Thompson St. ) 
 

11:00 a.m. ðWorship Service at FPC         
                        with an orchestra and  
                          Hallelujah Chorus 
               Sacrament of the Lordôs Supper 
        One Great Hour of Sharing Offering 
          (Bring flowers to flower the cross) 
 

           Scripture:  Mark 16:1-8 
           Sermon:   ñGodôs Own Foolò 

 

April 8    Scripture:  John 20:19-31  
                      Sermon:   ñLight in the Darknessò 
 

April 15ðChildren & Youth lead Worship 
                        Childrenôs Choir Sings 
                   Sermon:  Sophia Jenkins 
 

April 22ð Faith First Sunday 
               9:30 Genesis Class 
                 9:45 Sunday School for all ages 
                          Faith Caf® for Youth at Bojangles 
               12:30 ï3 p.m. Adventures is Membership 
           

               Scripture:  John 10:11-18 
               Sermon:   ñGood Shepherdò 
 

April 29 
           Scripture:  John 15:1-8  
           Sermon:   ñConnected to the Vineò 

!ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎ ƛƴ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ 

Genesis ClassñJacob 

Beginning Sunday, April 22 

9:30 a.m. 
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T H E  C A R I L L O N  

 

 

At FPC, all kids are welcome as a vital part  
of the body of Christ.  We continually seek to be a place of 
welcome and nurture for families with children and in 

recent months weõve been working to enhance their 
worship experience, including in the form of our new 
Prayground and our Children in Worship pew inserts.  We 

hope you will take a moment to check them out on Easter 
Sunday and beyond!  To learn more about specific 

worship opportunities 
for families with 
children, see below.  

 
 

The Pew  ð Faith is often caught 

as much as it is taught!  
Parents with young ones may 
enjoy being up front where little 

eyes can see or at the end of the pew so you can move around a 
bit if needed.  Worship bags with quiet activities are also available 

at the back of the sanctuary.  

Our Prayground  ð For those with wiggles and happy feet, this 

new space at the back of the sanctuary is an engaging place for 
families to worship together.  A rocking chair, floor blanket, quiet 

toys, and books are available.  If you need a few moments to 
regroup, feel free to step out to our narthex, which has an audio 

feed for the service.  

Our nursery  ð Our staff provides experienced, warm Christian 

care that includes Bible stories & songs.  You are welcome to stay 
with your child or return to 

worship.  

Childrenõs Choir & Childrenõs 
Sunday School  ð Following the 

Time for Young Disciples each 
week, preschool -5 th  grade children 

are invited to a time of music, 
interactive Bible stories, and 

prayer.  

 

4 Places to Be Children in Worship  
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Sunday, April 15
th
 at 11:00am! 

 

 

Donõt miss this special time of our young people 

leading worship!!  If you are a child or youth 

who would like to serve as a reader, greeter, 

usher, or provide special music, please contact 

Rachel at rbenton@fpckinston.org.  

 

 

Faith First is ñFaith Fourthò (April 22)  

this Month! 
Due to Easter Sunday, Faith First for All Ages has been moved 

to Sunday, April 22nd at 9:45am. 

For Infants-Toddlers:  Our nursery staff provides 
experienced, warm Christian care that includes Bible stories & 
songs.   

For Preschool-5th grade:  Special, interactive lessons that nurture faith. This weekôs topic:  
                 ñEaster Continues!ò 

For 6th-12th grade:   Faith Cafeô @ Bojangles. Youth will meet at FPC & ride in the church van for 
food and faith-based discussion.  This weekôs topic: ñRelationships.ò 

For Parents:   Discussion, fellowship, & study focused around the interests of families.  
      This weekôs topic: ñTBD.ò 

Our 6 th -12 th  grade Youth Overnight 

Retreat is April 20 -21!  

Mark your calendars.  Details and 

sign -ups will be coming soon.  

DATE CHANGE!  
The Gratitude Progressive 
Dinner has been moved 

from Sunday, April 29 to 
Sunday, May 20th.  

Be on the lookout for 
details soon!  
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T H E  C A R I L L O N  

Circle Meetings in April: 
 

Circle 1ð 1st and 3rd Wednesday of each 
month  (April 4 & April 18)  

          at 7:45 p.m. at 3433 Lakeview Trail    
 

Circle 2 & 3ð Mon. April 9- 2:30 pm at  
                              FPC Conference Room 
         Leader: Janice Hendrix #522-4843 
  

Circle 4ð Wed. April 4 ï 11:30 am at  
                         Queen Street Deli 
             Leader: Cathy Swann #522-1193 
 

Circle 5ð Tues. April 3 -11:00 am at  
                          Queen Street Deli   
          Leader: Kathryn Thutt #522-5246 
   

Circle 6ð Mon. April 9 -11:30 am at  
                          Queen Street Deli 
        Leader: June Cummings #286-6995 

 
     ANNUAL  GATHERING 

 
 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN of NEW HOPE PRESBYTERY 

APRIL 14, 2018 
FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH, ROCKY MOUNT 

 

COME AND CELEBRATE OUR 30TH BIRTHDAY 
 

                                               
                                                                     

                                                          
 
 

Registration 9:30 amðProgram begins at 10:00 am 
Brunch at 11:30 am ($8.00) 

Keynote Speaker: Susan Jackson-Dowd, Executive 
Director PW-PCUSA, Louisville, KY  

Mission Project: CWS Buckets for disaster assistance.  Items you may bring to fill the buckets:  4 
scouring pads, 7 sponges including one large, 1 scrub brush, 18 reusable cleaning towels (e.g. Easy 
Wipes), one 50 oz or two 25 oz of liquid detergent, one 16-28 oz bottle of liquid disinfectant dish soap, 
1 package of clothes pins (48-50), clothesline (two 50 ft. or one 100 ft), 5 dusk masks, 2 pair of non-
surgical latex gloves, 1 pair of work gloves (cotton with leather palm or all leather), 24-28 heavy duty 
(30-45 gallon) trash bags, one 6-9 oz bottle of non-aerosol insect repellent.  (Knowing how generous 
PW can be, you may be tempted to add additional supplies or bigger sizes for the cleaning supplies, but 
please go strictly by the list and include exactly what has been requested.  The kits will be checked, but 
lets make it easier for those who have that task.  Thank you so much! 

To register, contact 

Cindy Archie or  

sign-up in the  

Church Office. 

 

PW  

Coordinating 

Team Meeting 

April 24 

4:00 p.m. 

 

Birthday Offering Lunch  

& Program 

Tuesday, 

May 15, 2018 

 

(originally scheduled for Monday, May 14) 
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John & Janice Hendrix 

Men's Night Out Extravaganza!!  

            Put on your apron and    

    bring your favorite dish!  
  
 

Wednesday, April 25  

6:00 ñ8:00 p.m.     

Pressly Home (1906 Greenbriar Road)  
 

 

 

 

BBQ chicken is provided, so bring hors d'oeuvres, a side dish, or dessert. 

RSVP to church office  

(252 -522 -1921)  

and let us know what you are bringing.  

If you donõt cooké..then 

bring your appetite!  

òWe joined FPC in 1966.  We 

have been blessed to have had 

the opportunity to serve and 

worship with sincere and loving 

members and pastors.ó 

STATED SESSION MEETING FOR APRIL  

Sunday, April 9, 6:00 p.m. 
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T H E  C A R I L L O N  

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

Nominating Committee Responsibilities 

Serving as Nominating Committee for the Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC) 

Responsibilities - The Nominating Committee is responsible for nominating from among the active members 

of the congregation seven (could be 5) candidates for the Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC).  The 

committee will prayerfully consider the faith and character of each nominee, seek nominees who will be a fair 

representative of the demographics of the congregation, and determine the willingness of candidates to serve. 

Process ï The committee shall seek nominees when the Session approves the Mission Study and New Hope 

Presbytery authorizes First Presbyterian to form a PNC.  The committee will then prepare a slate of candidates 

for nomination at the earliest possible date. The Committee will inform the Moderator and the Clerk when a 

full slate of nominees has been selected. 

Rules of Operation 

The chair will be elected by the PNC from its members. 

Meetings will be called and scheduled by the chair. 

A simple majority of the members of the committee constitute a quorum. 

Minutes of each meeting will be recorded and maintained by the chair of the Nominating Committee. 

Individual committee members will not ask anyone if they would be willing to serve prior to actions by the 

entire committee. 

The committee may seek suggestions from the membership of the congregation.  Once the committee 

begins its deliberations, no further suggestions will be accepted. 

Once the committee initiates its deliberations, any effort by non-committee members to influence the 

committee may disqualify those individuals from consideration. 

Committee activities and discussion are considered confidential and not shared with family, friends, or 

other members of the congregation. 

Committee members do not discuss possible candidates with other committee members in private, to 

ensure that all deliberate together. 

Once the committee has selected its nominees members of the committee will meet with each individual to 

ascertain if he or she is willing to permit the committee to place his or her name in nomination.  If the 

offer is refused, the committee members will notify the chair of the individualôs decision. 

When the slate of nominees has been filled, the committee chair will make a request to the Clerk of the 

Session for a Congregational meeting to elect members of the PNC in accordance with the Book of 

Order. 

Names of Nominees will be submitted to the Session as information at the time a meeting of the 

congregation is called, and to the congregation at least two weeks before the scheduled election. The 

date is to include two Sundays. 

Qualifications ï Those nominated to serve as members of the PNC must be active members of the 

congregation representing the demographics of the congregation. 

Eligibility Policies ï Any active member of the congregation is eligible to serve on the PNC. 

The below policy was approved by Session on March 11, 2018 for use in selection of a Pastor 

Nominating Committee. 
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T H E  C A R I L L O N  

P A G E  1 0  

Members Randy Angel Lyndon and Honey Fuller Sandy Landis Mary Louise Smith 

 Wyatt Benton Margaret Henderson Gwen Orr Earl Stroud 

 Ralph Clark Mary Jo Jefferson Hope Shackelford Pamela Williams 

In Kinston: 

Spring Arbor 

Nancy Cherry 

Jim & Jeanette Marshall 

 

State Veterans Home 

Fred Antonowich 

In Greenville: 

MacGregor Downs 

Fred Hodge 

 

Cypress Glen 

Gertrude Dalzell 

In Raleigh: 

Magnolia Glen 

Betsy Barbee 
 

In Connecticut: 

Windham Falls Estates 

Helen Rackley 

Family & Friends  Ronnie Civils Barry & Martha McCall Reese Smith 

 Linda Fuller George Ervin McLawhorn  Jim Sutton 

Arlene Austin Mark Herring Edith OôBrien Glenwood Waters 

Guy Baldeechi Holly Hill Sue Pate Tanis Wilder 

            Ella Grace Carter Peggy Holliday Rocky Rockenhauser Christie Wilkins 

During the week, please remember these 

individuals of the church family in prayer. 

April 1  Frank & Rachel Hall; Fran Parker 

April 8  
Hazel Owens; Ben & Katherine  
Harper, Killen, Charlie 

April 15 
Margaret Henderson, Amy, Gene; 
Gwen Orr 

April 22 
John & Janice Hendrix;  
Doug & Patricia Noble 

April 29  
Pat & Jennifer Holleran, Zoe, Reilly; 
John & Michelle Nix 

Sympathy and Prayers to Mary Catherine 

Williams and family in the passing of her 

mother, Pat Hardy, on March 9, 2018. 

 

Change 

of  

Address 

Jim Marshall 
Spring Arbor 

3207 Carey Rd., Room 214 
Kinston, NC  28504 
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Serving in  

April 
м мр нн нф у 

Greeters Jimmy Fields 
Janice 

Hendrix 
Bill Jackson 

Steve 

Jefferson 
Frank Hall 

Acolytes Jenks Jenkins 
Trevor 

Johnson 

Morgan 

McPhaul 

William 

McPhaul 

Sophia 

Jenkins 

Lay Leaders 
David 

Fillippeli 

George 

Jenkins 
Gina Mackey Jimmy Fields Cindy Archie 

Lock-up Ted Berry Doug Noble Jason Cherry Facilities John Erwin 

Steward Cathy Wooten Cathy Wooten Cathy Wooten Cathy Wooten Cathy Wooten 

Date Attendance Offering 

February 25 94 5,980 

March 4 125 10,136.38 

March 11 89 6,174.85 

March 18 95 6,334.23  

 If someone in 

your 

immediate family is 

graduating from high 

school, college, or 

technical school this 

year, please contact the church office at  

252-522-1921 or info@fpckinston.org by May 14, 

2018.  We would like to know the full name, 

institution, and degree to share in our newsletter. 

Is Someone Graduating? 

2 Aaron Dale  13 Anneliese Hunneke  20 Michele Nix  

3 Jeff Minges 15 Caroline Perry  21 Thomas Bailey 

5 Bryant Lee Cox  13 Tommy Pressly  23 Cathy Swann 

5 Paul Williams  16 Lucy Manning  27 Rick Landis 

6 Margaret Henderson  16 Mary Scott Manning  29 Reilly Holleran  

7 June Cummings 16 Ann Telford  29 Ely Perry  

8 Alan Murray  18 Jone Sugg 30 Betty Lou Brown 

 

            Every First Tuesday at 8:00 a.m. 

              at Chick-fil-a 

               Join the men for fellowship & breakfast 

        on April 3rd 



To share a specific prayer concern or make known a particular 
concern or suggestion, please see any of the members of Session 
listed below who comprise the elected leadership of our church. 

 

The Session 
 

Class of 2018              Class of 2019               Class of 2020 
 

Jason Cherry                  Jimmy Fields                Cindy Angel      
Inez Dale                        Frank Hall                    June Cummings 
Ann Gold                       Janice Hendrix              David Fillippeli 
William McPhaul           Bill Jackson                  George Jenkins 
Ely Perry                        Steve Jefferson             Michael Martin 
Frances Theodorakis      Laura Pressly                Cathy Wooten 
Teena Williams                                                                              
Grace Williams                                
                                   Clerk:  George Jenkins 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
Edward Bellis IV, Interim Pastor 

 

Rachel D. Benton, Coordinator for Children/Youth  

John OôBrien, Director of Music/Organist 

J. C. Carraway, Assistant Choirmaster/Organist 

Cookie Emory, Financial Administrator 

Shelly Sparrow, Office Administrator 

Jeff & Christi Boyd, Missionaries to Cameroon 

News Around FPCôs World 
First Presbyterian Church 

2101 N. Herritage Street 

Kinston, NC  28501-2221 

 

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

Bring blossoms, all kinds and 
colors from your yard or from a florist 
or grocery, 
with long 
stems if 
possible on 
Easter 
Sunday, 
April 1.   

We will 
flower a 
cross in the 
sanctuary as 
part of 

worship, so 
we need 
LOTS of 
blossoms. 


